
During my 3-month visit to the ERI, I collaborated with Prof. Kiwamu Nishida on seismic 
interferometry, focusing on surface and body wave extractions. We initiated a project to image 
the crustal structure of Mt Fuji with ambient noise tomography, utilizing 3 years of 
continuous data (2002-2005) recorded by 173 seismic stations. This project aims for potential 
data-driven methodolody development and to enhance our understanding of Mt 
Fuji’s complex magmatic systems. Preliminary results were achieved, and we plan to prepare 
a manuscript after further tests and interpretations. In collaboration with Assoc. Prof. 
Hongjian Fang from Sun Yat-sen University in China, who was also hosted by Prof. Nishida, 
we also explored the body wave reflection signals using global P-wave microseism data from 
the Hi-net. Additionally, I delivered a talk at the ERI Volcano Research Centre on July 1, 2024, 
titled: Unveiling the Banda Arc-Australian Continent Collision: New Insights from Passive 
Seismic Imaging. I also met and discussed with other ERI researchers on subduction and 
collision tectonics in Indonesia, Japan, and New Zealand, as well as technical aspects on 
dealing with OBS and island data. Interactions with other visitors and seminar speakers at 
ERI also greatly contributed to my research and career development.  
Beyond ERI, I attended the Japan Geoscience Union Meeting (JpGU) 2024 and participated 
in two field trips to learn subduction zone geology (Boso Peninsular) and volcanology of Mt 
Fuji and Hakone. I also visited the Earth-Life Science Institute (ELSI) based at the Tokyo 
Institute of Technology in Japan, invited and hosted by Prof. Christine Houser and Prof. John 
Hernlund. I benefited from a field trip organized by the ERI international office to study the 
structural geology of the Japan Median Tectonic Line and revisit Mt Fuji.  What’s more, I 
met with professors at Tokyo College and the Atmosphere and Ocean Research Institute at 
UTokyo to discuss the Strategic Partnership projects between the UTokyo and the Australian 
National University (ANU). These meetings led to my discussion with the head of the ERI 
international office, Prof. Masataka Kinoshita, about developing new exchange projects in the 
future. Finally, I would like to acknowledge Yoko and the ERI international office team for 
their assistance with logistics and administrative matters. 
 


